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Date:

To:

From:

AGENDA ITEM NO

Q'i

Subject:

COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT

For the meeting of: July 10, 2018

June 14,2018

Board of Supervisors

Connie Beck, Director

Department of Health and Human Services

UC Davis Training Contract for Eligibility Services for Fiscal Year (FY) 2018-2019

RECOMMENDATlONfS):

That the Board of Supervisors:

1. Approve and authorize the Chair to sign three (3) originals of the attached contract with the
University of California - Davis (UC Davis) in the amount of $ 136,000.00 to provide Eligibility
Services training for the Department of Health and Human Services - Social Services (DHHS-
Social Services) staff for FY 2018-19.

2. Grant a waiver of the Nuclear Free Ordinance; and

3. Authorize the Chair to execute this contract and return two (2) signed originals to DHHS-
Contract Unit.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Social Services Fund 1160

DISCUSSION:

Prepared by Jarod Proffitt. ASO _CAO Approval

Other

REVIEW: ̂
Auditor C/. J County Coun-sei Personnel Risk Manager

TYPE OF ITEM:

X  Consent

Departmental
Public Hearing
Other

PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL:

Board Order No. C-10: D-IQ: C-6i C-22

Meeting of: 6/10/14: S/26/15: 6/28/16: 6/27/17

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT

Upon motion of Supervisor Seconded by Supervisor

Ayes S<itS,
Nays
Abstain

Absent

and carried by those members present, the Board hereby approves the
recommended action contained in this Board report.

Dated

2By
Kathv HaveuC



DHHS-Social Services has been contracting with UC Davis for the provision of Federal and State required
annual training since 1990. The contract provides a minimum of twenty-eight (28) days up to thirty-two
(32) days of training over the next fiscal year on-site at Social Services. Training offered by UC Davis is
developed for and directly relevant to the needs and issues facing staff employed in the eligibility division
of Social Services. The contract with UC Davis has proven to be a reliable and cost effective source of
training that meets the County needs.

As part of the University of California system which has administrative responsibility for a facility
involved in nuclear research, UC Davis is unable to include the Nuclear Free Humboldt Ordinance in any
training contract. Therefore Social Services is requesting that the Board approve a waiver to exclude the
language as it has in previous contracts since 1990.

The attached professional services agreement with UC Davis is appearing before your Board after the start
date due to inadvertent delays that occurred during the negotiation process.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

The anticipated costs of the attached Agreement have been included in the proposed budgets for Fiscal
Year 2018-2019. The amount of One Hundred Thirty-Six Thousand Dollars ($136,000.00) has been
included in Fund 1160, Budget Unit 511, to provide Eligibility Services training. There is no impact to the
County General Fund.

Approving this agreement will support the Board's Strategic Framework by providing for and maintaining
infrastructure and create opportunities for improved safety and health of our clients.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:

None

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:

Board Discretion

ATTACHMENTS:

Attachment 1 - Professional Services Agreement with UC Davis for fiscal year 2018-2019 (3 originals)
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